Miscellaneous
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE OF PROPOSED WATER QUALITY MODELING STUDY
Pursuant to subsection 62-650.500(6), F.A.C., the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) gives notice of the intent of the International Paper Company (IP) to conduct a water quality modeling study of the receiving waters of the discharge from the IP wetland effluent distribution system, including lower Elevenmile Creek, Tee and Wicker Lakes, and Perdido Bay.  The water quality study will be conducted in accordance with the Modeling Work Plan (MWP) approved by FDEP pursuant to Rule 62-650.500, F.A.C.  The purpose of this study is to establish appropriate Water Quality Based Effluent Limits (WQBELs) to provide reasonable assurance that IP's discharge will not cause or contribute to a) the low dissolved oxygen (DO) levels in Tee and Wicker Lakes and the downstream portion of Elevenmile Creek, nor to b) exceedances of the numeric nutrient and DO criteria in Upper Perdido Bay.  This study could potentially affect discharges to Perdido Bay from Emerald Coast Utilities Authority.

Upon request, the MWP is available on the Department’s website at https://floridadep.gov/northwest/nw-compliance-assurance/content/international-paper-npdes-wastewater-permit.

Any interested person may submit written comments on the MWP to Grover (Garry) Payne at 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL, 32399-2400, or via email at Grover.Payne@dep.state.fl.us. Comments must be received within 14 days of publication of this notice.  In response to comments received pertaining to the MWP, IP may revise the MWP, as necessary. If there are any revisions to the MWP, they must be approved by the Department.

The MWP is free form agency decision making and does not constitute proposed agency action until notice of such is given pursuant to subsection 62-650.500(8), F.A.C.
